Wel 14 Pg 5

## Purple Valley news...

(by Audrey Hepburn) 4-H CLUB MEET

Meeting four was held at the home of Shelley Blandin at 7:00 on February 26, 1979. Cathy Cook the president, opened the meeting with the 4-H pledge. Carol Ann Cook read the minutes of meeting three. All members were present.

Roll call - Why is the piece of jewelry that is your favourite. your favourite?

Audrey and Lois demonstrated

how to tie scarfs. We also sewed our tie-dyed scarfs. We were given the covers for our books.

The 4-H meeting was closed with the motto - "Learn To Do By Doing."

The next meeting will be held at Debbie Gilbert's at 7:00 on March 5, 1979.

## by Nancy White.

The sixth meeting of the 4-H club, the "Purple Valley Put Ons" was held at Mrs. Audrey Hepburn's.

We opened the meeting with the 4-H Pledge. Then Rachel Hepburn read the minutes of the last meeting. The roll call this week was "Tell three ways you can look after shoes to make them last longer." Everyone answered the roll call.

Last week our home activity was to bring a piece of jewelery wrapped in heavy brown paper. We put these in a bag and everyone picked one and opened it, then tried to guess who's it WAS.

Next thing we did was talk

about jewelery such as earrings, pins, necklaces, bracelets, rings, and then how to care for them.

We closed the meeting with the 4-H motto "Learn to do by doing."

## by Cathy Cook

-Weekend guests with Lorne and Ioleen Hepburn were Don and Norma Grant of Sarnia.

-Mrs. Elda Hepburn, Wiarton is spending a few days with Mr. and Mrs. Erwin Heimpel of Waterloo and Mrs. Clara Waugh of Flint, Michigan.

-Aunt Carrie, I hope you are planning on coming to the Maple Syrup Festival dance on Saturday evening, April 14, 1979 at the Purple Valley Community Centre. We are having good old tyme music by Dennis Sadler's Georgian Bay Ramblers. They are from Meaford. There will even be square dances. Admission is only two dollars per person. You know we always have a good time at Purple Valley dances.